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Interim dean Jan Lewis plays the Genie Librarian role along side PeeDee played 
by Dwain Teague, major gift officer, in the 2013 ECU Homecoming “Shipwrecked 
in Pirate Nation” Parade.

Dwain Teague and I had a 
wonderful time on the Joyner Library 
float in the Homecoming Parade. 
It was great to hear student, 
faculty and community shout-outs 
for Joyner along the route. And the 
Pirate victory over Tulsa made it a 
perfect day! 
   Congratulations to the Joyner 
Library faculty and staff who 
presented at the recent North 
Carolina Library Association 
conference and to those who were 
elected to offices. Their involvement 
is critical to the success of the 
Association and to achieving its 
mission of promoting libraries, library 
and information services, 
librarianship, intellectual freedom 
and literacy. Two faculty members’ 
multi-year contributions to the 
Association were recognized: 
Eleanor Cook received the 
Marilyn Miller Award for Professional 
Commitment, while Alan R. Bailey 
received the Roadbuilder’s Award 
(Academic Librarianship). 
Read more about Joyner’s 
involvement in the NCLA on pages 
9-10. Congratulations also to Barry 
Munson who is now a four-time 
recipient of the North Carolina 
Society of Historians’ Willie Parker 
Peace History Award and to Fred 

Harrison and Arthur Carlson on the 
publication of their recent books. 
   Thanks to everyone who 
provided feedback during the 
Scopus database trial. That trial has 
now ended and a decision will be 
made within the next few weeks as to 
whether the ECU Libraries will 
subscribe to Scopus. Trials of three 
other databases are currently 
underway. Please visit the Database 
Trials page for more information.
   Have you visited The ScholarShip 
recently? If not, take a look at the 
most recent additions which include 
articles and presentations by faculty 
as well as theses and dissertations 
completed by ECU graduates. 
The ScholarShip is a permanent 
repository for the scholarly 
output of ECU, and provides a 
persistent URL to point to your work. 
It is easy to upload your publications 
to The ScholarShip. For more 
information, please see The 
ScholarShip Deposit Process or 
contact us: scholarlycomm@ecu.edu.
   This is the final issue of Joyner 
Library’s eNews for fall semester. On 
behalf of everyone at Joyner Library, 
I extend warm wishes for a wonderful 
holiday season. 

DEAN’S MESSAGE

Jan Lewis

http://www.lib.ecu.edu/databases/trials
http://www.lib.ecu.edu/databases/trials
http://thescholarship.ecu.edu/
http://thescholarship.ecu.edu/page/deposit
http://thescholarship.ecu.edu/page/deposit
mailto:scholarlycomm%40ecu.edu?subject=
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DATA MANAGEMENT RESOURCES

The National Institutes of Health and the 
National Science Foundation, among other 
funders, require Data Management Plans to be 
included in proposals. In these plans, Principal 
Investigators must address the types of data 
gathered, the metadata used to describe them, 
their access and sharing policies, preservation 
plans, and re-use and derivative policies. Data 
arising from federal funding sources are more 
and more expected to be available, especially 
since the OSTP Policy Memorandum of 
February 22, 2013. 

ECU Libraries offer help on Data Management
Plans. One of our most important resources is 
the DMPTool. Log in using your Pirate ID and 
password, and at the DMPTool site you can 
view templates, draft, and store your own Data 
Management Plans. Librarians can help you 
find sample DMPs and additional guidance, 
and are available to answer questions related 
to metadata.  
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Librarians can also help researchers identify data 
repositories to store and make your work available. 
There are some repositories associated specifically 
with ECU, including DataVerse, created in 
partnership with the Odum Institute, and 
The ScholarShip, ECU’s Institutional Repository. 
Project REDCap is in development with ITCS. 
Options outside ECU cross a wide range of 
general and subject-area repositories, including 
GitHub, figshare, or DataONE. 

And don’t forget ICPSR! ECU is a member 
institution of the Inter-University Consortium for 
Political and Social Research, so researchers may 
contribute to this social sciences data repository. 
To talk over other possible data repositories, 
email ScholarlyComm@ecu.edu. 

For more details, view the Data Management 
Research Guide or contact Joseph Thomas or 
Marlena Barber.

http://www.whitehouse.gov/blog/2013/02/22/expanding-public-access-results-federally-funded-research
https://dmp.cdlib.org/
https://dmp.cdlib.org/
http://thescholarship.ecu.edu/
http://www.icpsr.umich.edu/icpsrweb/deposit/index.jsp
mailto:ScholarlyComm%40ecu.edu?subject=
http://libguides.ecu.edu/DataManagement
http://libguides.ecu.edu/DataManagement
mailto:thomasw%40ecu.edu?subject=
mailto:barberm%40ecu.edu?subject=
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Music Library Honors Thomas Moore Collection Donors

On November 2, the Music Library joined forces with 
the School of Music’s Four Seasons Chamber Music 
Festival to honor prominent Miami violinist Thomas 
Moore and his widow, former ECU nursing professor 
Sandra Walsh. Although Tom and Sandra were 
Winston Salem middle school sweethearts, they 
went their separate ways for decades before 
reconnecting in the mid-1990s and enjoying 15 years 
together in sunny Miami before Tom’s death in 2011.  
   
   With the help of fellow ECU nursing professor 
Lou Everett and her husband, ECU Interim Assistant 
Provost John Core, Sandra made arrangements with 
Head Music Librarian David Hursh for the addition of 
Tom’s collection of string-related audio and 
video recordings, scores, and books to Joyner’s 
music library collection. The scores for a 
high-quality edition of Antonio Vivaldi’s famous 
Four Seasons were among the items donated, 
and these were used in the performance of that 
work in the November 2 concert. The festival’s 
artistic director, violinist Ara Gregorian, recognized 
Sandra during the concert, which was attended by 
two dozen of her Greenville friends.  

   The concert was followed by a reception, during 
which attendees were treated to a display case 
providing biographical information and photos of 
the donors as well as a selection of materials from 
the collection.  The Music Library is pleased to bring 
the Thomas Moore Collection home to North 
Carolina, where it will continue Tom’s work of 
training young musicians for years to come.

Thomas Moore Collection Display Case

From left to right: Lou Everett, David 
Hursh, and Sandra Walsh
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The first FaculTea of this academic year occurred 
on October 31st at 3:30 p.m. With over 50 
faculty, staff, and students present, this was one 
of the largest FaculTea events to date! Likening 
a spooky theme for Halloween, Dr. E. Thomson 
Shields and Dr. Charles R. Ewen presented 
“The Lost Colony: in Fact and Fiction.” 

   The saga of the Lost Colony is one of the most 
enduring mysteries in the United States.  
Ewen and Shields provided a short history of 
what little we actually know about the colony and 
then discussed the lore that has grown up around 
its disappearance.  They concluded by discussing 
a number of speculative scenarios of the 
colonists’ fate and how academic researchers 
might address the various speculations.

   Charles R. Ewen received his PhD at the 

University of Florida (1987). He joined the faculty 
at ECU in 1994 and is a full professor in the 
Department of Anthropology as well as Director 
of the Phelps Archaeology Laboratory.

   Tom Shields earned his PhD at the University of 
Tennessee in 1990. He joined the ECU faculty in 
1989 and is an associate professor in the 
Department of English. 

   The FaculTea program at Joyner Library began 
in collaboration with the Thomas Harriot College 
of Arts and Sciences in the spring of 2008 to 
promote scholarly exchange among ECU faculty. 

   The Library will host the next FaculTea 
“Translating Attila: Greek, Latin, Hunnic, English” 
featuring Dr. John Given on November 20th 
at 3:30pm.

Joyner Library Hosts Spooky FaculTea
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College of Education’s Extended Open House
The Teaching Resources Center (TRC) 
hosted the College of Education’s 
Extended Open House on Saturday, 
November 1, 2013.  In addition to 
learning about the COE’s various 
program areas, the open house gave 
prospective freshmen, transfer students, 
and parents an opportunity to visit 
Joyner Library and learn of the TRC’s 
services and resources.  
   While taking visitors on tours of the 
TRC, library employees highlighted the 
Debnam Resource Center for Family 
Literacy, the collaborative study area, 

the Betty Debnam Hunt Instructional 
Technology Classroom, services 
provided at the TRC Service Desk, 
curriculum materials and collections, 
the Enhancing Teachers’ Classrooms 
(ETC) Production Center, the Ronnie 
Barnes African-American Resource 
Center, and the café study area. 
This collaboration with the College of 
Education began Spring 2013, and the 
Teaching Resources Center hopes to 
host the Spring 2014 open house as well.

Walk-Up Scanner Service
Joyner Library recently installed a new 
walk-up scanner in the Research and 
Instructional Services area.  The scanner 
features a touch screen that allows users to 
quickly scan books, maps, images, and 
documents.  Users can send their scanned 
images to their email, a USB drive, a 
printer, or a Google Doc. Additionally, users 
can even create audio files from text.  
The scanner gives users the option to print 
in black and white or color. The scanner is 
free to use, and users are only charged if they 
print in the library.  Stop by the Research 
and Instructional Services Department and 
try it out!
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BrowZine Now Available on Android Tablets
The ECU Libraries’ subscription to BrowZine now 
includes access to BrowZine on Android tablets. 
The BrowZine app provides researchers with a 
simple and convenient newsstand-style display 
for browsing, reading, and managing content in 
scholarly journals on iPads, iPad minis, and, now, 
Android tablets.

   The Libraries’ subscription to BrowZine enables 
ECU tablet users to easily access significant 
portions of the Libraries’ e-journal collection. 
Among the major journal publishers that make 
their content accessible on BrowZine are 
Cambridge UP, Elsevier, IEEE, Nature 
Publishing Group, New England Journal of 

Medicine, Oxford UP, SAGE, Springer, Taylor & 
Francis, Wiley-Blackwell, and many others. 
Users can browse journal content by title and 
subject, create a bookshelf of favorite journals, 
receive alerts about newly published content, 
and save articles to RefWorks, Zotero, Mendeley, 
Dropbox, and other services. Getting BrowZine 
access set-up is simple. 

   Download the BrowZine app, open it, and then 
select East Carolina University as your institution. 
Once you have entered your PirateID and 
password, you will be able to start using BrowZine 
to easily access and read articles on your tablet.

First Battle of Kinston, N.C., Collection, 1862-1863
Manuscript Collection #1222

This collection includes seven letters (November 
20, 1862-January 12, 1863) written by brothers 
Thomas Kinsley of Co. A and Alfred Kinsley of 
Co. H of the Massachusetts 45th Infantry during 
the Civil War. Alfred Kinsley enlisted as a 
sergeant on September 16, 1862, and Thomas 
enlisted as a private the day before.  Their letters 
originate from Camp Amory on the Trent at New 
Bern, N.C.  The main focus of their letters is the 
First Battle of Kinston, N.C., which took place on 
December 13 and 14, 1862.

New Collections in Special Collections

Battles (1862) at Kinston and White Hall, N.C., Collection
Manscript Collection #1224

This new collection includes four letters (November 25, 
December 3, December 4, and December 10, 1862) 
written in a diary format covering the period November 
25 through December 21, 1862, by 1st Lieutenant Francis 
Wayland Adams of Brookfield, Massachusetts, serving in 
the 51st Massachusetts Infantry.  His letters to his sister 
Elizabeth detail the trip aboard the Steamer Merrimac 
from Boston to New Bern, N.C., and his regiment’s 
involvement in the Goldsboro, N.C., Expedition and 
battles at Kinston and White Hall, N.C.  Also included is a 
50 page typescript of the letters probably done by 
Robert W. Adams in October 1947.
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On Thursday, October 31, members of the 
Joyner Library Support Staff Assembly 
organized a Bake Sale to benefit the Ronald 
McDonald House of Greenville, NC.  
Brownies, cookies, dog biscuits, cat treats, 
and even chocolate covered bacon were 
among the many offerings prepared by 
Library faculty and staff.  

Sale proceeds combined with donations 
raised $600, making this year’s Bake Sale 
the most successful ever.  The Bake Sale is 
a yearly tradition for Joyner Library in which 
a different charity is selected by popular 
vote each year.  This year’s recipient, the 
Ronald McDonald House of Greenville, NC, 
opened in 1987 and provides the families 
of hospitalized ill and injured children a place 
to stay without the need to spend time and 
money traveling to and from home.  
In 2012, 628 families from 46 eastern North 
Carolina counties benefited from the 
services offered by the Greenville Ronald 
McDonald House.

Joyner Library Employees Raise 
Money for Ronald McDonald House
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Joyner Library bake sale coordinator Tracie Hampton presents check 
to Kim Kazda, House Operations Director for the Greenville, NC, 
chapter on November 12, 2013.
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Book Publications

Barry Munson, North Carolina Collection, has won the Willie 
Parker Peace History Award for editing and publishing 
Confederate Incognito: The Civil War Reports of “Long 
Grabs,” a.k.a. Murdoch John McSween, 26th and 35th North 
Carolina Infantry.  Barry is a four-time recipient of the award, 
which was presented at the society’s annual banquet held 
October 20 in Mooresville.

From Amazon.com: Preferring anonymity, Murdoch John 
McSween wrote over 80 letters under the pseudonym 
“Long Grabs” to the Fayetteville Observer (North Carolina), 
serving as their unofficial war correspondent. For the first 
two full years of the war, 1862-1863, he was a sometimes drill 
master at Camp Mangum, in Raleigh, and a wanderer among 
the regiments in North Carolina and Virginia. 

The newest entry into Arcadia 
Publishing’s Campus History 
Series, East Carolina University is 
now available.  Authored 
by University Historian Dr. John 
Tucker and J.Y. Joyner 
Library archivist Arthur Carlson, 
the work provides a pictorial 
history of East Carolina’s growth 
from its 1907 founding as a small 
regional teaching training school 
into the world-class research 
university it is today.  The 
material featured within its pages 
nearly all came from the East 
Carolina University Archives, 
with additional support from the 
Wilson Library in Chapel Hill and 
private collections.

Fred Harrison’s book, Martin County 
Revisited, was released to the public 
Monday, Nov. 4, 2013.  He will be doing 
intermittent book signings at the 31st 
Annual Roanoke Arts & Crafts Guild Fair at 
the Martin County Farmers Market, 
Williamston, NC 

On Dec. 7, 2013, Fred will be doing a book 
signing from 9am – 3pm at the Sen. Bob 
Martin Agricultural Center in Williamston 
as part of the Martin County Farm Heritage 
Day Fair.

Fred works in the North Carolina Collection.  

Barry Munson’s “Confederate Incognito” & 
Fred Harrison’s “Martin County Revisited”8

http://www.ecu.edu/cs-lib/Archives/
http://www.ecu.edu/cs-lib/Archives/
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 Faculty Appointments, Awards, and Publications
Appointments

Jeanne Hoover (Research & Instructional Services 
Librarian) was elected to Treasurer of the 
Reference and Adult Services Section (RASS) of 
North Carolina Library Association.

Cindy Shirkey (Interim Head of Collection 
Development) was elected to the North 
Carolina Library Association’s Resources and 
Technical Services Section’s Collection 
Development Interest Group Chair.

Matt Reynolds (Head of Digital Collections) 
became the Chair of the NCLA Round Table for 
Special Collections as part of the recent North 
Carolina Library Association conference.

Ralph Scott (Curator of Printed Books and Maps) 
was appointed to an additional term as Editor of 
North Carolina Libraries. He has served as editor 
since 2003 and has been a member of the Editorial 
Board since 1983.  Other Joyner Library staff who 
help with North Carolina Libraries include Joseph 
Thomas (Assistant Director for Research and 
Scholarly Communication), Michael Reece 
(Programmer, Digital Collections), and Elizabeth 
Smith (retired).

Alan R. Bailey (Interim Head of Teaching 
Resources Center) was installed as a Director at 
Large of the North Carolina Library Association’s 
Executive Board.  

David Durant (Collection Development Librarian 
for Federal Documents and Social Services) 
attended the 2013 NCLA Biennial Conference in 
Winston-Salem, NC, and was elected Chairman of 
the North Carolina Library Association’s 
Government Resources Section.

Lisa Barricella (Head of Monographic Acquisitions) 
was elected to Chair of the Preservation Interest 
Group of the North Carolina Library Association’s 
Resources and Technical Services Section (RTSS).

Mark Sanders (Assistant Director of Public 
Services) was elected Vice-Chair/Chair-elect of the 
Library Administration and Management section of 
North Carolina Library Association.

Susan Holland (NC Collection Librarian) was 
elected Board Member for the Round Table for 
Special Collections at North Carolina Library 
Association’s October conference.

Harry Frank (Music Library Technician) was elected 
Chair of Paraprofessional Association at North 
Carolina Library Association October conference.

Presentations

Lisa Barricella (Head of Monographic Acquisitions) 
and Cindy Shirkey (Interim Head of Collection 
Development) presented on Demystifying Fund 
Allocation Formulas in an Academic Library 
Setting at the North Carolina Library Association 
conference in October.

Bryna Coonin (Research & Instructional Services 
Librarian) was an invited presenter for the North 
Carolina Library Association’s Government 
Resources Section program in Winston-Salem 
on October 16, 2013.  Her paper was on the 
history and development of the Congressional 
Record from its inception to the present day.
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 Faculty Appointments, Awards, and Publications

Presentations

Alan R. Bailey (Interim Head of Teaching 
Resources Center) co-presented the session, 
“From the Bookshelves to the Hearts and Minds 
of Children:  Teaching and Programming with 
Coretta Scott King Award-Winning Books,” with 
award-winning author Kelly Starling Lyons at the 
North Carolina Library Association October 
conference.

Dale Sauter (Interim Head of Manuscripts and 
Rare Books) presented “Celebrating Local History 
through Photographs and Papers: Highlights of a 
Special Collection” with David W. Young, UNCP, 
& Matt Reynolds (Head of Digital Collections) at 
the North Carolina Library Association October 
conference.

Tamara Rhodes (Online Learning Librarian) & 
Dr. Eun Young Yoo-Lee, NCCU, presented 
“Hispanic Americans and Public Libraries: 
Assessing Health Information Needs and Working 
Together in an E-Health Environment” at the North 
Carolina Library Association October conference.

Tamara Rhodes (Online Learning Librarian); 
Brandy Hamilton, Wake County Public Library; and 
Dr. Anthony Chow, University of North Carolina at 
Greensboro, presented the poster:  “North Carolina 
Libraries Matter – An Exploration of NCLA 
Advocacy Projects” at the North Carolina Library 
Association October conference.

Awards

Alan R. Bailey (Interim Head of Teaching 
Resources Center) was the 2013 recipient of 
Roadbuilder’s Award (Academic Librarianship).  
Established by North Carolina Library Association’s 
Round Table for Ethnic Minority Concerns (REMCo) 
in 1989, the award recognizes librarians of color 
who have served as pioneers in librarianship and 
as positive role models.  Recipients of the 
Roadbuilder’s Award exemplify courage, integrity, 
perseverance, and have made significant 
contributions to the field of librarianship.

Eleanor Cook (Assistant Director of Discovery and 
Technology Services) won the Marilyn Miller Award 
for Professional Commitment, which recognizes 
a professional librarian in North Carolina who has 
provided outstanding leadership and service in 
furthering the status of women in librarianship, 
the mission of the library community, and/or the 
support of women colleagues in the workplace.  
She was presented the award at the North Carolina 
Library Association October conference. 

New Hires

Leland Geletka was hired on November 4 as a 
University Library Technician in the Teaching 
Resources Center (TRC).  Prior to this 
appointment, Leland served as a graduate 
assistant in the TRC and a graduate teaching 
assistant in the Department of History.  

Leland can be contacted at geletkal@ecu.edu.

mailto:geletkal%40ecu.edu?subject=

